No.

UNITED INDEPENDENT ScHOOL DISTRICT

AGENDA ACTION ITEM

TOPIC: Approval of Donations

SUBMITTED BY: Roberto J. Santos OF: Superintendent

APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD:
DATE ASSIGNED FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION: July 18, 2018

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the United ISD Board of Trustees graciously accept the following donation(s)
which will be attached to the minutes.

The following are donations of $1,000.00 or more

1. A donation received from Blue Cross Blue Shield in the amount of $10,000.00 for Sponsorship of the
Annual Zumba event

2. The Health Services Dept. received an Epi Pen donation from the Bio-ridge Pharmaceutical

Company. A total of 98 Auto injectors (45-Auto injectors for Adults/45-Auto injectors for pediatric
patients) with a value of $600.00/each for a total of $58,800.
3. John B. Alexander HS received 3 donations;

*a donation of $2,000.00 from John Alonzo towards the Girls Track & Field
*$2,000.00 from Nidia Valderde for the Robotics club

*and a donation of $3,227.83 from the Eagle Pass Independent School District towards
Principal’s account.

The following are donations under $1,000.00

1.

GRAND TOTAL: $76,027.83

RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations

BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact

POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance with Board Policy CDC: Other Revenues, Grants from
Private Sources




A

BlueCross BlueShield
of Texas

May 29, 2018

United ISD

Mrs. Gloria Rendon
201 Lindenwaod Dr.
Laredo, TX 78045

Dear Mrs. Rendon,

Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Texas is pleased to enclose our check in the amount of $10,000
for our sponsorship of the Annual Benefit and Zumba.

Since our founding more than 80 years ago, as the only statewide customer-owned health
insurer, we have sought to remain a vital part of the communities where we were born. We are
committed to partnering with local organizations to improve the well-being of the communities
where we live and work, and we are honored to support your efforts.

We appreciate the work being done by your organization and wish you continued success.

Please fill out the enclosed Receipt Acknowledgement form and return at your earliest
convenience. For more information, please contact lauri_kelley@bcbstx.com.

Sincerely,
‘\? A

Robert Morrow, MD
Texas Market Strategy President

Enclosure

1001 E. Lookout Drive * Richardson, TX 75082 ¢ www.bcbstx.com

Biue Cross and Blue Shield of Texas, a Division of Health Care Service Corporation, a Mutual Legal Reserve Company,
an Independent Licensee of the Blue Cross and Blue Shield Association
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FOR CHILDREN

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Irene Rosales MSN, RN
Health Services Director

MEMORANDUM

To: Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From: Irene Rosales MSN, RN Health Services Director 92

Through: Mike Garza, Assistant Superintendent for Administration and Support Services
Date: June 14, 2018

Subject: Acceptance of Donation

On Thursday, June 14, 2018 Health Services Department received Epi pen donation from
Bio-ridge Pharmaceutical Company being offered free by Mylan’s EPIIPEN4Schools
Program. Health Services Department received a total of 49 Auto-injectors 0.3mg for adults
and 49 Auto-injectors 0.15 mg for pediatric patients. Health Services Department received a
total of 98 auto-injectors at $600.00 each for a total of $58,800 to be placed in all campuses.
These auto-injectors will assist in the event of an anaphylaxis reaction. I respectfully
request you place this item on the next board meeting agenda for approval of acceptance.
Should you need further information on this donation, you may contact me at 473-6264.
Thank you for your assistance with this process.

Respectfully yours,

Dreme Rosales THSH, BY

Irene Rosales MSN, RN
Health Services Director

XC: Eduardo Zuniga, Associate Superintendent Student Services
Gloria Rendon, Associate Superintendent for Administration

700 E. Del Mar Blvd. - Laredo, Texas 78045 - (956) 473-6264 - Fax (956) 473-6407



FOR CHILDREN

UNITED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Roberto ] Santos
Superintendent

To:  Roberto J Santos, Superintendent

From: Emesto Sandoval Jr., Principal

Date: 06/19/18

Re:  Donations

We would like to acknowledge the generous donations given to John B. Alexander High

School. We respectfully request that these items be placed on the agenda for the next board
meeting for approval:

Christopher John Alonzo is donating a total of $2,000 to Girls Track & Field.
Nidia Valderde is donating a total of $2,000 to Robotics
Eagle Pass Independent School District is donating a total of $3,227.83 to Principal.

John B. Alexander High School would like to thank the mentioned organizations for their
generosity and their support of our students at AHS.

Thank you.

John B. Alexander High School
Ernesto Sandoval Jr., Principal
3600 E. Def Mar Blvd. ® Laredo, Texas 78041 @ (956} 473-5200 e Fax (956) 473-5999



